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Hector Velez began his 32 year law enforcement career as a Military 
Police Officer in the United States Army. During his six-year enlistment, he 
served in Frankfurt, Germany and Fort Meade, Maryland. In 1989, he accepted a
position with the Howard County Police Department, Howard County, Maryland, 
and in 1994, accepted a lateral position with the Prince George’s County Police 
Department, Prince George’s County, Maryland.

During his 22 1/2 years with the Prince George’s County Police 
Department, Hector Velez served in a variety of assignments. Aside from patrol, 
he served as a property/personal crimes investigator and financial crimes 
investigator. Upon his promotion to the rank of sergeant, Hector Velez was 
assigned to the Internal Affairs Division.  Shortly thereafter, he was assigned to 
the Special Investigative Response Team, which is responsible for investigating 
discharges of firearms, in-custody deaths, serious uses of force and criminal 
allegations of misconduct. In 2004, Hector Velez was assigned to the 
International Association of Chiefs of Police as a research fellow. His duties 
included consulting and providing research assistance for the development of 
national and international law enforcement policy. Upon his return to the 
department, he was assigned to the Policy, Research, Management and 
Accreditation Division.

In 2007, Hector Velez was promoted to the rank of captain. Since then, he
has held a variety of command and staff assignments including, Assistant 
Commander, District I station, Executive Officer to the Chief of Police, Chair of 
Administrative Hearing Boards, Commander, Police Personnel Division, 
Commander, District I, Deputy Chief of the Bureau of Patrol and Deputy Chief of 
the Bureau of Investigation. Currently, Hector Velez serves as the Assistant Chief
of Police.

Hector Velez holds an Associate’s degree in Criminal Justice, a Bachelor 
of Arts Degree in Organizational Management and a Master of Science degree in
Management from the Johns Hopkins University. He is also a graduate of the 
Johns Hopkins University Police Executive Leadership Program, the Police 
Executive Research Forum’s, Senior Management Institute for Police and the 
Major Cities Chiefs’ Police Executive Leadership Institute.


